In Memory of Our Beloved Professor HU Shiu Ying

It has been my privilege to know Professor Hu when I was Vice-Chancellor of The Chinese University of Hong Kong. Besides being an outstanding academic who had made immense contributions to our knowledge of plants, she was a warm and kind colleague. I shall always remember the twinkle in her eyes and her lovely sense of humour. Her passing is a tremendous loss for all of us who had known and admired her. She will be greatly missed.

Arthur K C Li

8 June 2012